
Bedminster Township School

Parent Teacher Organization

Meeting Minutes (unapproved)
May 14, 2013
Welcome and Comments - Deborah Weiss
· Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.
Approval of April 2013 minutes - Marisa Austenberg, co-secretary

· Minutes approved

Superintendent’s Report - Ms. Carolyn Koos
· Congratulations to teachers for Teacher Appreciation week; they are a dedicated group of educators. Congratulations also to Teacher of the Year, Mr. Hogan.

· Thanks to the PTO for the luncheon.

· Questions have come up regarding the Performance Report.  Parents are asked to contact Ms. Koos if they want further explanation of performance report.  The new report card has changed and is complicated; she is happy to go over it with those who have more questions.  A video was presented explaining student performance and student growth percentiles. 

· Several questions were asked from the membership. A parent asked about the trend that the school is not doing as well, esp. lower grades compared to the upper grades, and is this from the curriculum?  This is being addressed; Ms. Koos explained this is a baseline year and we are being compared to similar districts now.  This should be a better indicator of how our students are doing but we will have to wait until after testing is done to see. Question also asked about students who score consistently well and show no growth. Ms. Koos said it is a difficult issue as well and has had an impact on teacher evaluation. It is something that will be important in developing teaching objectives. Ms. Koos said schedule changes are being developed now for 2013-2014 school year. Teacher evaluations go into effect in subsequent years after the ASK results are in.  Student growth results will not affect teacher evaluations until the following year.  Assessments are being done on the math program as well; common core standards being looked at to match curriculum.  Our school will work with Bernards High to make sure we align with common core.  A parent spoke about Basking Ridge models. It was explained that we look at the needs of our children.  Textbooks are just a tool to meet the curriculum. The switch with assessments takes time.   

Principal’s Report - Mr. Corby Swan
· Class placement parent input forms are being filled out by the parents correctly.  Forms are being used in conjunction with the teachers to place students in the best learning environment.  A lot of the feedback has been positive. These forms are used in conjunction with teacher input as the teachers are most aware of students’ needs.    

· Testing is taking place now and students are doing well.  

· Parents must not drop their students off at the top of the hill.  They must stay in their cars and in the line and drop students off according to procedure.  Question brought up about aftercare pickup. Mr. Swan will look into the parent’s concern.

· Seventh grade parent volunteers needed to help with graduation.  Seventh grade students may also help to earn community service hours.  

Teacher Representative – Mr. Chuck Hogan
· Thank you for the bussing for 2nd grade field trip, the teacher appreciation day lunch and his gifts for teacher of the year.

Board of Education Representative - Jennifer Johannson
· Last day of school for students changed to June 19th due to mandated teacher training.  September 9th will be the first day of school for next year.  Teachers will report on September 3rd.  

Correspondence - Lori Crowell
· Thank you from Ms. Valentine’s class for their class trip bussing.  Thank you notes from teachers for teacher appreciation day luncheon.  
Treasurer’s Report – Deborah Weiss for Jessica Pascale

· Cash flow for March-April 2013 is: Inflows $317.50, outflows $4,279.73, bank balance as of May 14th $62,381.05.

New Business
· Election of new executive PTO board. Candidates are Marisa Austenberg and Jenn McAdoo for co-presidents, Martin Johannson for VP, Pam Christensen for secretary and Tess Johnson for treasurer.  Only PTO members may vote.  Question regarding conflict of interest concerning candidate running whose spouse is on the Board of Education. PTO Board is unaware of any policy that would exclude a person from serving for this reason. Board will look into it. New board was unanimously voted in.

· Last meeting it was proposed to allocate money to teachers in anticipation of the budget cuts affecting classroom supplies. PTO board proposed $50 for each classroom and special area teacher.  If approved we will write a check to Mr. Acosta for the dollar amount and he will distribute. Money being re-allocated from grant reserves. Final amount TBD when final teacher count is known. Majority of membership voted yes to re-allocating funds.  
· A public budget meeting will take place on June 5, 2013 in the teacher’s lounge at 7 p.m. to discuss the PTO budget/allocation of funds for next year.  There is not a big project planned for next school year.

· Greenhouse money has not been reallocated.

· Field Day is June 7.  Homeroom parents asked to coordinate their classes with matching shirts, bandanas, etc.  Sign up for volunteers will be out soon.

· SHEF summer academy is sponsoring enrichment classes this summer.  Information is available on the sign in table.

Old Business

· Nurses Day, Secretary’s Day and Teacher Appreciation Day. Thanks to all who organized, helped or donated in any way.

· Teacher of the year is Mr. Hogan. PTO extended congratulations.

· Kindergarten screening. Thank you to Kim Rich for helping out last minute.

· School Kidz. Last day to order online is May 31.  After the 31st the website is closed down.  49 orders have been placed online and 45 paper orders.

· Field trips for 3rd and 8th grades were approved tonight.  

· BCGC. Name has been changed to Bedminster Charities Fall Fest.  We are one of the seven charities that they give their donations to.  They will be instituting a point system to determine how much money is allocated to the PTO.

· Last PTO meeting will be held on June 11. We will be voting on our budget for the 2013-2014 school year.  Tess Johnson has volunteered her house.  The membership is requested to bring food and drink.

· School-wide event to take place on June 14th, 18th and 19th.  

A question posed by membership about using PTO meetings as a forum for increased communication between parents and administration. Discussion continued among the membership and teachers in attendance regarding a perceived lack of communication by parents between administration and parents, school safety issues, contract issues that are beyond the legal scope of the PTO, and involvement of parents. Parents expressed a desire for superintendent and administration to be present at the PTO meetings.

Ongoing Committees
· Homeroom Parents - Mary Kessler & Suzie Stevinson (not present).

· Programs/Assemblies - Monica Burch & Karna Johnsen (not present).  

· 8th Grade Fundraising - Maureen Murphy (not present).

Meeting adjourned 8:38 pm.  Next meeting to be held June 11, 2013.


